
A Study of the Problems in Learning English by Thai Students at a Private University 

in Yogyakarta  

A Skripsi 

Submitted to Language Education Faculty as a Partial Fulfillment of the 

Requirements for the Degree of 

Sarjana Pendidikaan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By: 

Fatihah   Keeting 

20180810266 

 

 

English Language Education Department 

Faculty of Language Education 

Universitas Muhammadiyah Yogyakarta 

2023 

 

 



 



Acknowledgement 

Assalamualaikum Wr. Wb, 

 Alhamdulillahirabbil’alamiin, I am grateful for the presence of grace, mercy, and all 

the prodigious blessings that have been bestowed upon my life. You have always guided me, 

given me health, strength, and opportunities that allowed me to complete my skripsi. Most 

importantly, I would like to express my gratitude to my family for their endless support, 

motivation, and understanding. They have always prayed for me to succeed in my skripsi, 

and I thank them for their love. Additionally, I would like to thank my friends for their direct 

and indirect support. 

Foremost, I express my sincere gratitude to my great supervisor, Mr. Endro Dwi 

Hatmanto, S.Pd., M.A, Ph.D, for his continuous encouragement and kind advice throughout 

my research. I also thank my examiner, Mr. Andi Warantika, S.Pd., M.Hum, Ms. Arifah 

mardiningkum, S.Pd, M.A and other teachers from the PBI department for their excellent 

counsel and suggestions. I am grateful to everyone who has taught me anything during my 

time at this university. 

Finally, I would like to express my thankfulness to my Thai friends for taking the time 

to be interviewed for my research. More significantly, I really appreciate the support of my 

Thai and Indonesian friends who directly and indirectly assisted me with my research. 

  

 

  

 



 

 

 



 


